Individual Planning or Scheduling?

A personal plan of study (PPS) is a student’s scope and sequence of coursework and related activities based upon their chosen Career Path or Career Cluster.  The foundation of the personal plan of study is the school-approved program of study developed in cooperation with all school-wide departments and the area career centers.  It is a map that includes graduation requirements, approved coursework for the student’s educational and career goals, and developmentally appropriate work-based learning experiences. It should extend beyond the 12th grade and include the first two years of their post-secondary plans.   A personal plan of study is developed cooperatively with the student and the student’s counselor, teachers and family.  The plan is reviewed at least annually and is revised as needed.* (adapted from “What’s the Plan?” 2006 MCCE)
Developing a personal plan of study is a key component of the Individual Planning process of a school’s comprehensive guidance and counseling program. It is not an event that happens once each year during the scheduling process.  It is a process that begins in elementary school with the guidance curriculum that help youngsters develop the knowledge and skills necessary for successful educational and career planning, continues in middle school with appropriate exploratory activities, and culminates in the first draft of their personal plan of study by the end of 8th grade which is then reviewed at least annually and revised as necessary.  

 Scheduling coursework for students each year should be a reflection of a student’s personal plan of study.  However, students and their parents should also be able to see the relationship between their current schedule and the personal plan of study that they have created, adapted, changed, and amended as they have gone through high school. The planning process helps students stay focused on their post-secondary goals and can help ensure a smoother transition to their post-secondary experience.

Too often when we visit schools, and ask students if they have a personal plan of study (or a four-year plan), most do not know what we are talking about, or they might remember doing something in 8th grade but have not seen it since. Is this occurring in your school?
 Schools are doing a good job with individual planning when students can speak about the options, requirements and benefits of their PPS and understand the expectations of a rigorous plan of study designed to prepare them for their post-secondary experiences. Consider this to be one of the major outcomes of your individual planning process.  The other outcome is the successful transition to a post-secondary experience. 

Resources to help schools more fully implement the individual planning component of their comprehensive guidance program can be found on the Guidance e-Learning Center at

http://missouricareereducation.org/curr/cmd/guidanceplacementG/elearning/
As always if there are questions or if we in the Guidance and Counseling Section can assist you in any way, do not hesitate to contact us
